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www.white-fields.org 

Introducing Descar Auzeel 

We need more support for the General fund. 
We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists. 
We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home. 
 

CUBA 

Money for food in Cuba. We have way to get food to some of the preachers.’ 
 

HAITI 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible. 
$200 a month to care for Carlens.  
$5000 for a vehicle for HHC 

Support for Hope Haiti Compassion 

Christmas for the children 

 

INDIA 

Bibles are needed $3 per Bible 

Motorcycle for Udaya $1,300 

G.K. Palli Church repair $700 

          
LIBERIA 

More support for the preachers. $75 per month per preacher 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible 

Church roof in Junction Town $1,000 ($1,000 has been given) 
 

PHILIPPINES 

Bibles are needed paperback $4, hard bound $10  
$12,500 for land Talima Church 

White Fields Needs 

Immersions in 2021 

We praise God that during this year 2021 there have been  

3200 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord 

and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! 

Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
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P.O. Box 1089   
Joplin, Mo 64802-1089 
 
Lori’s number 417-291-7225 
www.white-fields.org     wfoe@yahoo.com 

The Fields Are White Unto HarvestThe Fields Are White Unto HarvestThe Fields Are White Unto HarvestThe Fields Are White Unto Harvest    

Merry Christmas 
From us to you 

May you have the gift of FAITHFAITHFAITHFAITH 

The blessings of HOPEHOPEHOPEHOPE 

And the peace of His LOVELOVELOVELOVE 
This Christmas 

December 1, 2021December 1, 2021December 1, 2021December 1, 2021    
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Rey & Cheery Abesio 
I’m so thankful to our Heavenly 
Father that we have a good 
visit in Calituban Church. Thank 
you also for the help in Calitu-
ban Church. We have 2 souls 
baptized after our worship ser-
vice last Sunday.  
 

We are busy with house to 
house bible studies and paint-
ing our church and our chil-

dren's class. But we need to buy some paint to finish. Rey and 
youth are painting the church and children's class. We are plan-
ning to go back in Calituban Church on Nov.20 to finished the 
painting.  
 

This coming Saturday Nov.6 Rey and I are going to Talima Church. Hope and pray we have  
good weather. We are so busy in the Lord’s work.  
 

Rey and I are busy in Talima Church now, Last Saturday and Sunday the owner of the land 
called us. They need money for emergency. They sell the land to us for the cheapest price. 
Before the price was 1900 pesos each square meter but now the price is 1200 pesos, that's 
very cheap price. So what we did in Talima church we negotiate the owner of the land. We ask 
them to installment basis. Last Saturday the Talima congregation paid the initial deposit to the 
owner, about 55,000 pesos. The owner of the land they give us to pay for one year installment 
basis. Then we pay another 15,000 for the surveyor. Tomorrow we are going to our lawyer to 
make a deed of sale of the land. Please help us to pray that we can pay the land for install-
ment basis. I know God will provide our needs for the land. We are always to pray . 

 

We are in Talima Church, we clean the land that we buy for church 
building. Last Saturday after our prayer meeting, we invited the six 
owners of the land to hear the 
bible sharing, then they sign for 
deed of sale. I thank God for 
the opportunity to share the 
word of God.  
 

Please help us to pray for our 
island ministry. 
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Suman Singh 

  

Yesterday was our orphan boy named Raju’s birthday. He celebrated with 
his friends. I bought new clothes for Raju’s birthday. I buy the clothes and 
cake with your sponsor money. Raju is coming form Hindu family but he 
knows Jesus Christ is the real God. He reads his Bible every day, he sings 
songs for Jesus Christ. He is ready to take baptism very soon. Please pray 
for Raju. Please pray for orphan children and school children. Please pray 
for Raju coming to forward take baptism. We are praying for you and your 
family and white Fields overseas Evangelism family and brother. Zane 
Darnell and Lacey. please pray for my family and our Lord works in Jesus 
name Amen. 
 

I am distributing school subject books with your kind help to school chil-
dren and orphan children. They are very happy and pray for Christ and 
White Fields Overseas Evangelism family.  
 

Another important issue is I distributed Bibles in a village of mostly Hindu people. Some believers 
take Bibles very secretly. Some believers read the Bible very secretly they keep Bible in home very 
secretly because of fear to Hinduism. Many Hindu people ask Bibles for reading and known about 
Jesus Christ love. Now our government is full of Hinduism. We need more Bibles for Hindu people. 
They are excited to read the Bible. In Christian love, Bro Suman Singh preacher Ap India. 

Seth Effa 
Greetings to you all in the mighty name of Jesus Christ. We thank you for always remembering us in 
your prayers. We continue to ask for the protection of God for you so you can always continue with 
these good works. 
 

October has ended and once again, His mercies has been sufficient to us. The month passed on 
smoothly and quietly without any hitches. Each of the branches had their usual Sunday services as 
well as their mid-week services. We are always grateful to God for the peace he has given us to wor-
ship him freely without restrictions.  
 

Our fervent prayer is for others to have the opportunity to be able to serve God as we have.  
We do have our revivals once every month now and visitation as well.   
 

 Extend our warm greetings to everyone.  We also do remember you in our prayers a lot. May God 
keep us all and help us work tirelessly and diligently in his vineyard till we meet again in his bosom in 
Jesus name. Amen. 
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Steven Enoch 
Thank you so much for the monthly support that you sent to us for the upkeep of our children and the 
Ministers of the Gospel here. We will always remain grateful to for this kindness. 
 

We have replaced most of the kids uniforms for this year. The New Teachers are doing their best for 
the kids, We painted the school buildings and changed some roofing sheets that were leaking. We re-
paired some of the chairs but some could not be repaired due to the level of damage done by the kids. 
We will soon be starting the Science Laboratory building on the school campus. We have some con-
crete blocks on the ground to start. We are putting a volleyball court on the campus very soon. The net 
and ball are available. We want to make the children happy to learn. 
 

Remember to pray with us for the college fees for the children who are in the colleges learning mainly 
medicine to help us with our Health Center when completed. Hannah and Samuel are expected to 
graduate with their first degrees in July next year by the grace of God. Madaweh and Lydia are in their 
second semester. Wesseh, and Andrew are just entering. Wesseh has Associate Degree already. Join 
us to pray for them.  
 

We thank the Lord for the works that He is doing through the men who are on the field of service for the 
Lord. Bro. Quincy Flomo was in a very bad motorcycle accident which put him coma for two days. He 
was coming down the hill from Sanniquillie when his tire burst causing him to collide with another mo-
torcycle. They left him lying there and ran away thinking that he was dead. A man came along and took 
him to the hospital by the grace of God and he came through. He is recovering gradually. His head was 
wounded seriously. 
 

We completed the 31 days Prayer Revival on the 12th of November in which 45 persons turned to the 
Lord including some Muslims who joined the church. Many people were delivered and healed. 
 

We are preparing for the 7th Annual Convention to be held in Ganta City Nimba County. We have com-
pleted the roofing of the church building and now need prayers for the floors and plastering along with 
the doors. The Convention will begin on the 6th of December to the 12th. Please pray with us for the 
messages that will be preached in the morning and evening every day. We are praying that more souls 
will be added to the church there. The Ganta church has been growing this time through the daily pray-
ers and deliverances at night. You will see it in their report below. 
 

Keep us in your prayers for the churches that need roofing materials.  
They are:  
1. Charity, Ghaapa - Guinea 

2. Charity, Zuapa - Guinea 

3. Charity, Gben Nyonyee, Nimba County 

 

Those who need lands. 
1. Charity, Duo Tiayee, Nimba County 

2. Charity, Mao, Nimba County 

3. Charity, Gbah, Bomi County 

 

We thank you again so much for your prayers and support to us.  
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Aaron Whisnant 

The New Testament 
Churches of Christ National 
Convention went well. We 
had three days of seminars, 
revivals and a thanksgiving 
service held at the 
Nyuandee Church of Christ 
in Bomi County Liberia.  
 

We are asking your financial 
support to our preachers 
who are working so hard in 
the name of Lord, winning souls for the Kingdom. Below are the names of preachers who 
needs your support:  
 

PST. Edwin Bai - Zwuah Church of Christ  
PST. Sebastian A. Miller - Triumph Church of Christ  
Pst. Patrick Lewis - Virginia Church of Christ  
PST. Christopher Smith - New Life Church of Christ  
PST. John Gondo - Lepolu Town Church of Christ  
PST. John Flomo - Nekpa Church of Christ  
PST. Michael George - Victory Church of Christ  
PST. Ben Sonii - Lyin Church of Christ  
PST. David Sando - Monoh Church of Christ  
 

We are trusting God for your financial and spiritual support to these great men of God. 
Thanks God bless and your family 

Dear Sister and family. Greetings from your loving son Santhosh, Jecintha and John Samuel and 
Seeds Ministries Ammambakkam. This week we had heavy rain here in Ammambakkam and Chennai 
Tamil Nadu. Many people were affected by this flood in India. Water was inside in the houses and on 
roads, all bridges were closed because of the heavy rain and flooding. Here myself and my Seeds 
team are helping our church families and needy families in our near villages. We are giving food, wa-
ter, blankets, etc. Please kindly pray for our church families and friends in Chennai Tamil Nadu. 
Thanks for your love and prayers support. God answered our prayers soon. Thanks for your monthly 
support and help. 
yours loving Santhosh and John 

  

SEEDS 
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Udaya Kumar 

  

PRAISE THE LORD 

Greetings from Brother Udaya Kumar, India. Dear 
Sister, we the preachers and co-workers are all fine 
by the Almighty Grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ.  
We are all praying for you sister and thank you so 
much for your prayers.  
In October month we the preachers and co-workers 
visited 17 villages and prayed for 340 families.  
They felt so happy for our prayers.   
10th Mile Church 

10th mile Church is completely repaired and now all the church members are very happy.  I am so thankful 
to each and every one those who prayed for my church.   
G.K. Palli Church 

The church members are asking me to repair the church building. I spoke to a Hindu saint Eshwaraiah 
and spoke God’s words and during the regular visits, he accepted Jesus Christ, but due to the various 
reasons and obstacles he is not able to come out from his religion. I am requesting you please pray for 
him.   
One paralysed person also accepted Jesus Christ and he is also coming to the church regularly.  I am 
requesting you please pray for him.   
Now the church members are increasing and strengthening the church spiritually. I am requesting you 
please pray for our congregation.  
I am requesting you sister please pray for G.K Palli Church building. This building damaged very badly 
because of heavy rains. Please pray for this church building. 
 

Giri Babu family: Our co-worker Giri Babu recovered from his sickness (tongue cancer) through all your 
sincere prayers God healed him. But he is unable to speak, half tongue and half lower jaw (teeth) re-
moved from his mouth. His family members are also coming to the G.K Palli Church regularly. Now he is 
going to work as an auto driver, earning and feeding his family members. I am so thankful to you all those 
who prayed for him. 
      
Nagamma – Co Worker: 

Our co-worker Nagamma is suffering with Uterus Cancer again. 10 years before she was in death bed 
because of cancer. At that time, she believed in Jesus Christ and prayed for her sickness. Miraculously 
God listened to her prayers and healed her completely. After that she decided to do Lord’s work and for 
the past 8 years, she is our co-worker, working in Kalahasti Church as a co-worker. On 8th November, she 
is going to admit in Cancer hospital for her treatment. I am requesting you please pray for her quick recov-
ery.   
 I am so thankful to each and everyone those who are praying for my Ministry, I am so thankful to you.  
We are all praying for you.  My sincere thanks to Sister Lori Darnell for her kind and generous heart. 
 

Thanking you, 
Your Loving Indian Brother, 
Uday 
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David’s House 

Greetings to you in Jesus name. Please convey 
our greetings to Sir Zane and the Executive 
Board of the White Fields.  
 

By the grace of God we are doing well here and 
hope the same with you.  
 

I am so glad to connect with White Fields Over-
seas Evangelism through Shepherd's purse. 
Thank you so much for your prayer and sup-
port for our India ministries.  
 

Mam, our orphanage boys are doing well and 
have been busy with their studies. They were in need of new bedding and God provided it through 
Shepherd's purse and the donors. The boys are very happy by receiving this. Here I have sent few 
pictures for your view.  
 

Also, you will be happy to know that as God has entrusted us with a Bible College. It started in the 
year of 2020 with 16 students. It's one year course. Out of 16, 5 students got graduated. They have 
been doing ministry in the different villages. God has been using them. We had the graduation pro-
gram for them on November 10, 2021. I have sent you few pictures of the graduation ceremony. Now 
we have started the second batch of Bible College.  
 

By God's grace the children centers in two villages are running well with 150 poor, orphan and social 
orphan children. There are 4 teachers teaching the children about their school lessons and Jesus. 
The children are growing in the Lord every day.  
 

We always meet and share God's words with the widows. They have submitted their lives to Jesus. 
We have about 120 widows. We meet them often and spend time in prayer and studying God's 
word.  
 

We thank God that our house churches are going well. There are 7 house churches with us at pre-
sent.  
 

Also 30 number of girls are coming to our orphanage everyday to learn about Jesus and their school 
education. We teach them about the love of Jesus.  
 

Please keep on praying for these ministry to grow. We are praying for you and the ministry.  
 

 

Thanks and regards,  
 

In Him,  
Joshua  


